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Zoo’s New Baby Pudu 
Can Help Kids Learn to Read
■ The Los Angeles Zoo’s newest baby pudu was 
born in May. Check it out!

The pudu is the smallest of the deer family and is found in South America. This unusual
animal has a compact body, weighing only up to 24 pounds.

As part of the Zoo’s Go Wild About Summer event, the Zoo is offering special Go Wild About
Reading sessions each weekend featuring celebrities and media personalities reading books to
youngsters. The reading program for youths is available only through Labor Day.

Call the Zoo for more information: (323) 644-6400, or visit the Zoo at www.lazoo.org 

New Councilmembers 
Sworn In, Call for Action

Antonio Villaraigosa

Bernard Parks

■ New City
Council is in
effect July 1.
Villaraigosa,
Ludlow join Parks,
Smith as new
members.

Starting July 1, a newly 
constituted City Council

took over, as Antonio Villaraigosa (District 14) and Martin
Ludlow (District 10) joined other newly elected members
Bernard Parks (District 8) and Greig Smith (District 12).

More than half of the 15 members are African American or
Latino for the first time in the city’s modern history.

Parks and Smith were sworn in shortly after their elections in
March. Villaraigosa and Ludlow were sworn in June 28.

At swearing-in ceremonies, Villaraigosa called for communi-
ty involvement, and Ludlow called for the curbing of gang 
violence.

Villaraigosa is the former State assemblyman. Ludlow is the
former political director of the Los Angeles County Federation
of Labor, AFL-CIO.

Because of the Council’s new make-up, it is expected to for-
ward an agenda more heavily slanted toward social justice and
action.

Parks is the former chief of police at the LAPD. Smith is the
former chief of staff for Hal Bernson, who retired from the
Council due to term limits.

Smith is expected to be one of the few conservatives on the
Council.  

Wanna be heard? Tell us what you think of the new City
Council: talkback@cityemployeesclub.com

Greig Smith

Martin Ludlow

Deferred 
Compensation

There’s never been a better time to think about

City  Employees:

Are you taking
full advantage?

Federal tax law changes per-
mit you to shield more of

your current income from
taxes through deferred com-
pensation plans. Taking
advantage of these higher
contribution limits allows you
to save on taxes as well as
contribute more to your retire-
ment at the same time. Now
may be the time to consider
increasing your contributions!

Contact the City of Los Angeles 
Deferred Compensation Plan office today:

Local Employee Benefits, City Hall
Office: 200 N. Spring St. Room 867, Los Angeles, CA  90012

Hours 8 am – 12:30 pm and 1:30 pm – 4 pm

Phone: (888) 457-9460

Web site: www.benefitscorp.com/cityofla


